

3rd ISSUE 2025

KIRK'S KORNER

Kirk's View

This quarter I am featuring a destination in Hawaii that I have never been to but hope to visit one day. The Pearl Harbor National Memorial, honors the lives affected by the December 7th, 1941, attack. It is located on a waterfront park with a view of the USS Arizona Memorial. The Pearl Harbor attack was an unexpected

military strike against the United States Pacific Fleet. It resulted in the destruction of several U.S. naval vessels and aircraft, ultimately causing United States to enter World War II.

The USS Arizona Memorial serves as the final resting place for over 900 of the ship's 1,177 crewmen who tragically lost their lives on December 7th, 1941. It was designed by Alfred Preis to sit above the Arizona. It resembles a bridge, is able to hold 200 people and



does not touch the ship. The completed design is a 184 feet long structure that is divided into three main sections, the entry room, assembly room, and shrine room. One surprising fact about this historical site is that it continues to leak oil into the harbor from the fuel tanks that were filled with 1.5 million gallons of oil when the attack occurred. It is estimated that the ship has already leaked 50,000 to 65,000 gallons and they will continue to leak for hundreds of years. If you go to the memorial, you will see the oil pooling on the top of the water. It is Oahu's biggest attraction with 1.5 million visitors a year and is the most visited site in all of the Hawaiian Islands. I hope to visit this beautiful memorial one day. \mathcal{Kipk}

Employee Spotlight



Courtney Inman Our spotlight is on Courtney Inman this quarter. She is a Deposit Specialist/Teller Supervisor at our Mason City West office. Courtney has been with the bank for 10 years in August. She has been married for a little over a year and has two cats. In her spare time she enjoys going to local dirt tracks to watch her brothers race their hobby stocks. When she is not at the track you can find her cheering on the Minnesota Vikings or traveling.



Welcome

Sarah Newton Teller

Jeri Edel Teller Forest City

Lacy Johnson Teller West

Maren Kisner
Loan Processer - Northwood

Looking Forward

Bison Days Parade in Buffalo Center—July 25th Iowa State Fair – Aug 7-17th Labor Day - September 1st- Bank Closed 1st Day of Autumn - September 22nd



st



BAND FESTIVAL PARADE

NSB Bank's float received 1st place in the Band Festival Parade for the Mr. Toot Award, which is presented to the entry with the most originality, artistic quality, and well crafted design based their chosen theme. The float had a baseball concept and everyone had a great time walking in the parade.



NSB Shred Event

The Shred Event Saturday, June 7th in Forest City had a great turnout! We had 53 cars drive thru the event and we also collected food donations that went to the Neighborhood Food Bank.

Titonka Indian Days Parade



NSB Bank employees enjoyed walking in the Titonka Indian Days Parade on June 21st and serving watermelon after the event.



2025 Chamber Golf Outing

NSB participated in the Chamber Golf outing again this year on June 12th and It was a great success. We were one of the 19 hole sponsors of the event and congratulations to our team of golfers Drew Gappa, Jeff Reimers, Doug Rurup, and Nate Reimers on winning the top prize out of 36 teams and 144 golfers.

Worth County Fair Hot dog Feed



The hot dog feed at the **Worth County** fair was a huge success and the team had a great time at the fair.